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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, October 27, 2014
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Barbara Goodman (ex officio), Paul Astleford (ex officio); Commissioners Aaron Bowman and Elaine Brown were excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection Division; Ceci Ford, Risk Management; Brad Thoburn, Fred Jones, Ken Holton, Robert Franques,  JTA; Justin Ryan, Florida Department of Transportation; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Evelyn Coney, Kahla Coney, Duvall Soil and Water Commission;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:07 P.M.

The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the August 25, 2014 meeting of the Commission.  Owing to a lack of a quorum, there was no Commission meeting for the month of September.
In an update on grants for the ferry, Lisa King reported that $3.1 million has been included in NFTPO’s (North Florida Transportation Planning Organization) long-range transportation plan (a 5 year plan) for the replacement of the ferry’s slipwalls.  She reported that the City’s allocation for the FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) grant contract is ready to be executed.  This is a reimbursement to the City; it is an operating subsidy for the ferry’s fuel and oil.  There may be a new (second) FLAP grant this calendar year.
Commissioner Rick Redick thought that the year’s end haul-out for the ferry should be a top priority for funding. Ms. King explained that the haul-out operation is a maintenance expenditure and therefore problematic for FLAP funding.

Providing the Commission with an update on the rebidding for grant writing services, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that informal bids were sent out in August.  There were two responses.  Langton Associates was the lowest bid.

On the Marine Operations Report – HMS Ferries, Tom Goldsbury indicated that there was nothing new to report.  A new rescue boat for the ferry had been approved in the budget.

The process is underway to draft specifics in bids that will go out for the ferry’s year end haul-out.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that fiscally, the end of the month will be a little better than this time a year ago.

Lisa King inquired about the status of the design-build contract.  Tom Goldsbury reported that a meeting with RS&H was recently held.  He indicated that RS&H is working on the permit issue but could not have anything complete before the Ferry Commission’s monthly meeting time.  It was decided that JTA should follow its procurement process.  Brad Thoburn indicated that that was JTA’s intention.  Mr. Goldsbury further explained that due diligence on permitting had not been completed. If permits from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers or the St. Johns River Water Management District were not required, then a bid can be sent out in a month.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston explained that since the City still owns the ferry, an agreement (Memorandum of Understanding) had to be reached with JTA.  Risk Management would want to review insurance requirements in the RFP.  The Commission voted to authorize Ms. Johnston to draft legislation for a Memorandum of Understanding with JTA.
Tom Goldsbury explained how the RFP contract will be awarded.

It was suggested that a lot of the slipwalls replacement work be done during the ferry’s haul-out.  The Shaw work will disrupt ferry operations.  We should consider extending the out-of-service (haul-out) time.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:16 P.M.
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